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   CIPI Ne ws l e tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 33 Issue Friday, March 24th, 2017 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, March 24th, 2017 
7:30pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM  
 

Power Ball - $100.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2,000 in  

56#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 

2nd Blackout: $200.00 
 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

License # MB16-0005 

NOTICE TO CABLE SUBSCRIBERS 

YOUNG ATHLETE SASKATCHEWAN SUMMER 
BASKETBALL CAMPS 

 

 For all levels of athletic ability and playing experience 

 For youths from across Saskatchewan and beyond 

 Age ranges: 8-10, 10-12, 12-14, 14-16 

 Weekly camps in July & August in Saskatoon & Regina 

Request that an information package be sent to you by  

logging on to: www.yas.ca 

We are kindly asking Cable Subscribers who have been disconnected, 

to return their set top box to CIPI. If boxes are not returned, we will 

add the cost of the box to your outstanding account. We thank you for 

your patronage and hope you continue to watch CIPI Cable.  

Anyone interested in CPR/First Aid Training?  
The charge per person is $150.00. This is a two day course. I need a 

minimum of 10 people to go ahead with the training and the first 20 

people will be accepted. To sign up or for more information, call 

Jolene at 306 288 7553/2349. We will start advertising the dates once 

there is enough people registered. 

Jolene Roy-McKay, Social Development Coordinator 

Recreation under 16 Floor Hockey Team 
Ethan, Tyrrell, Darian, Drake, Zack, Taylon, Aiden, Vance, 

Johnny and Kelton. This team will be participating in a Floor 
Hockey Tournament in Green Lake on Saturday, March 25th.  

At the BRIC meeting on March 22nd, there was a RCMP survey 
handed out to everyone who attended 

“as per Section 8.5 of the Community Tripartite Agreement, the 

RCMP is to conduct a client satisfaction survey. This survey is 

supplemental to the on-line Non-Financial Reporting Tool that is 

completed for Public Safety Canada, First Nations Policing and 

is to be completed annually by June 30th” 

Surveys need to be completed by April 28th. Once finished, hand 
them in to Jolene or Bertha and your name will be entered to win 

prizes. Surveys are available at the Mayor’s Office or Village 
Office .Thank You 



CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc. 

Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0 
Ph.: 306-288-2222 
Editor: Velma J. Roy 

Email to: velma@cipiradio.com 

St. Mary Magdalene 
Sunday, March 26th, 2017 

 Mass @ 10:30am 

Readers:  

Vitaline Read 

Stella Rediron 

Deadline for Submissions:  

April 5th @ 3:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Sunday, March 26th, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $200.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2,000 in  
57#’s or less 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 

$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

License Number MB16-0005 

On behalf of the Gardiner family, we would like to 

thank our family and friends from Beauval and 

surrounding areas for your compassion, spiritual and 

financial support during our stay in Saskatoon.. 
 

We would also like to thank you all for your support 

with the funeral TV Auction.  
 

We personally acknowledge the following: 

 Valley View School, Arlene Hansen and her team of cooks 

 Northern Village of Beauval Maintenance Team, especially Travis 

and Jason 

 Father Eugene for his spiritual support and service 

 Beauval Health Clinic nurses for coming to help dad at home 

 CIPI Staff and volunteers who dedicated their time at the auction. 
 

Merci, God Bless and much love sent your way. 

The Gardiner Family 

HOUSE FOR SALE 
Block P, Lot 7 
Beauval, SK 

1536 sq. ft w/ 705 sq. ft 
Attached Garage 

For serious enquiries only, 
call 306 304 2485 

In loving memory 
Clarisse Johnson 

March 27th 
 

One year has passed since that sad day, 

The one we loved was called away, 

Loving and kind in her ways, 

Upright and just to the end of her days 

Sincere and true in her heart and mind 

Beautiful memories she left behind. 
 

Lovingly remembered &  

never forgotten 

Sandra, Philip Alcrow & family 

Baptism 

Saturday, April 22nd, 2017 

Call Father Eugene at  

306 288 7556 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

Periods of 
snow 

 
 

High  +2° 
Low  -7° 

Sunny 
 
 
 

High  +4° 
Low  -6° 

Sunny 
 
 
 

High  +6° 
Low  -7° 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 

Enter a 

number from 1 

through 9 in 

such a way 

that each row, 

column, and 

region 

contains only 

one instance 

of each 

number.  

5       3 1 

  7 4    9  

   3 7  4   

   9 1   7 6 

 9      1  

8 7   6 4    

  6  3 2    

 2    9 3   

9 5       2 
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SEARCHIN 
SIXTEEN TONS 
SPEEDO 
SUZIE Q 
TAKE FIVE 
TEQUILA 
TUTTI FRUTTI 
YAKETY YAK 
YOU SEND ME 
________________ 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, March 28th, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

 Power Ball - $300.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in  
58#’s or less 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 
 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB16-0005 

BLUEBERRY HILL 
BO DIDDLEY 
BYE BYE LOVE 
CRAZY ARMS 
DJANGO 
DONNA 
EVERYDAY 
FEVER 
HEARTBREAK HOTEL 
HONKY TONK 

MONA LISA 
MOVE IT 
MYSTERY TRAIN 
NIGHT TRAIN 
ONLY YOU 
PEGGY SUE 
RAVE ON 
RED HOT 
RIP IT UP 
RUMBLE 

HOUND DOG 
JAILHOUSE ROCK 
KANSAS CITY 
LA BABMA 
LONELY TEARDROPS 
LONG TALL SALLY 
MACK THE KNIFE 
MANNISH BOY 
MAYBELLENE 
MISTY 
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METIS NATION- SASKATCHEWAN 
SET NEW ELECTION DATE 

 

Saturday, May 27th, 2017  
has been set as the day the Metis Nation 

will elect their new executive .  
 

Province wide voting will be held for the four 

executive positions. President, Vice President, 

Secretary and Treasurer. Each of the twelve 

Regions will also choose their new Regional 

Representative. 
 

Loretta Metzger, Chief Electoral Officer said 

“planning has already begun. Nomination Papers 

are available online and at the CEO office in 

Saskatoon. Applications for Regional Returning 

Officers are being accepted now.” 
 

More information on the 2017 election is available 

at www.mnselection.ca 
 

Or contact Loretta Metzger 

Chief Electoral Officer 

(306) 371-0527 or 1 844 615 2017 

METIS NATION - SASKATCHEWAN 
General Election 

Who can vote? 

In the upcoming Metis Nation - Saskatchewan 

general election, you are eligible to vote for an 

Executive Member if, on election day, you are: 
 

 A Metis Citizen 

 At least 16 years of age 

 Not registered as a member of a First Nation or 

other group of Aboriginal peoples; and  

 A resident of Saskatchewan 
 

If you meet these qualifications, you also have the 

right to vote for a Regional Representative that is 

running as a candidate in the region where you live. 
 

Do you Need to be Pre-Registered to Vote? 

No. All voters will be registered at the time of 

voting. You will need to provide your name, current 

address and signature. You will be asked to take an 

oath or make a declaration. 
 

For further information: www.mnselection.ca 

Hello and just a quick update on recent activities 

that have been hosted by the Community Facility 

Fundraising Committee.  
 

This past weekend we hosted Poker, Pool & Crib 

Tournaments. Payouts were 100%. Winners were: 

Crib Tournament: Bertha Durocher 

Pool Tournament: Henry Caisse 

Poker Tournament: 

1st place: Danny Laliberte $450 

2nd place: Elliot Desjarlais $270 

3rd place: Kelly Buffin $180 

Side bet high hand: Emily Laliberte $140 
 

Congratulations to all our winners. This was a first 

for many of us and we received some very good 

feedback plus it was a lot of fun! We will be doing 

this again in the future. Thank you to all who came 

out to participate. We ended the evening with some 

karaoke entertainment. Total funds raised 

$2440.00. Upcoming events to stay tuned for are a 

Spring Fling Family Poker Rally. $5.00 per hand; 

craft/bake sale with table rentals for $5.00 (time to 

start your spring cleaning!) & taco in a bag sale. Our 

Toonie boxes are still out in the community, get 

your name entered for a chance to win! Our last 

Toonie box winner of $190 was Adam Laliberte. 

Thank You to the businesses and especially to the 

staff at the General Store gas station for all your help 

in supporting our boxes. And a big thank you to the 

General Store who will be donating the proceeds 

from the Hot Dog sale on March 25th to CFFC.  

We are always looking for suggestions for 

fundraising events for families as well as for adult 

only. We are planning on working with other 

agencies to co-host a Summer Festival. Stay tuned 

for this event! 

If you ever have any questions or concerns, please 

feel free to attend any of our monthly meetings or 

approach any one of the committee members: 

Wendy Eldridge, Belle Roy, Velma Roy, Rachel 

Roy-Laliberte,  Muriel Morin, Gena Boots & Evelyn 

Aubichon. They’ll be glad to hear your ideas! 
 

Yours in community spirit, Wendy Eldridge 

CFFC President 

Update from CFFC - March 2017 
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Board of Directors 

Myrna Bouvier, Chair from Beauval 

Leeanne Smith, Vice Chair from Pinehouse 

Wendy Eldridge, Secretary from Beauval 

Leonard Bouvier, Member from Beauval 

Wanda Bouvier, Member from Cole Bay 

Raymond Maurice, Member from Jans Bay 

Gord Aubichon, Member from Green Lake 

Wayne Nelson, Member from Green Lake 
 

Staff 

Doreen Docken, Manager 

Jenny Laliberte, Assistant Manager & TRO 

Darlene Roy, Tenant Relations Officer 

Debbie Mihalicz, Office Administrator 

Ruby Morin, Maintenance Administrator 

Marcella Lafleur, Maint. Admin & Inspector 

Bernice Lariviere, Housing Coordinator 

Rick Laliberte, Maintenance Supervisor 

Ethel Morin, Maintenance Worker 

Larry Alcrow, Maintenance Worker 

Jason Bottrell, Maintenance Worker 

Raymond Iron, Maintenance Worker 

Mike Smith, Maintenance Worker 

Cecile Fiedler, Caretaker 

Isidore Kimbley, Groundskeeper 
 

Support Staff 

Marilyn Evens, SHC Portfolio Consultant 

Roger Gruending, SHC Inspector 
 

Responsibilities of a BRRHA Tenant 

Rent Procedures for Income Changes 

Rent is always paid on the 1st of every month and 

based on total family income. This can only be 

done if the TRO’s know the total income in your 

household. If you have any changes in your 

home, for example; someone movies in, someone 

moves out, anyone in your home changes jobs or 

goes back to school or you have a change in your 

marital status, Please let the TRO’s know.  
 

Each year you will be reminded to submit your 

current income and last year’s income tax, so the 

TRO’s can calculate your new lease rent for the 

upcoming year.  

If you are moving, please let our office know by 

giving one month’s written notice. At this time, you 

will have to make sure that you let the utility 

companies know that you want your services 

disconnected. As well, it is important to make 

arrangements to move all your belongings and clean 

the unit so it is in the same condition as when you 

moved in. We have a list of guidelines at our office 

so you know what needs to be done to clean up 

before you leave. When you have finished all your 

clean up and the unit is ready for the next tenant, 

please return your keys to the housing office and the 

TRO’s will make an appointment to do a move-out 

inspection. 

Tenant Insurance 

It is important to have Contents Insurance so your 

belongings are protected against fire, smoke, water 

damage as well as vandalism. We have information at 

our office so don’t hesitate to ask the TRO’s for 

assistance. 

Emergencies 

Sewer Problems - These usually are caused by a 

foreign object or inappropriate liquids being lodged 

in the sinks, toilet bowls or tub drains. Too avoid 

problems of this kind shut bathroom doors when 

small children are around, don’t pour any grease or 

oily substance down the drains. 

Water Leaks - Pipes can break down or become loose 

causing water to leak and damage cupboards, floors 

and counters. If your raps, toilets or any pipes are 

leaking, call the office immediately. 

Furnace Problems - We experience our greatest 

challenges during the winter months. Always keep 

your fuel tank at least 1/4 full. This prevents freeze 

up of the lines.  
 

Don’t Forget! 

 All yards are to be kept clean and free of garbage. 

Tenant cut their own lawns and shovel their 

sidewalks or driveways in the winter. 

 Your shed doors are to be kept locked with your 

own lock. Do not keep propane tanks in your 

sheds or install a heater in them. 

 You have a designated parking lot; please do not 

park on the lawns or park vehicles in the back 

yard. Oversized vehicles are not allowed in yard. 

Beaver River Regional Housing Authority 
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 We do not open doors for tenants. If you have lost 

your key, we can make another one for you at a 

cost of $5.00/key. Keys will only be given to the 

tenant. 

 Garbage cans must be kept cleaned and all garbage 

must be bagged. Check your can every Spring. As 

well, please keep your crawlspace clean and do not 

use this space as a storage area. 

 If any fence, down spouts, eves or splash guards are 

damaged, please report this to our office and we 

will fix or replace them. 

 Satellite dishes can be mounted on a pole outside 

your unit. They are not allowed to be mounted on 

the roof or siding. 

 Keeping your outside light on during the evening 

will discourage trespassers and vandalism. There is 

a noise bylaw n most villages of 11:00pm to 

7:00am, so please respect this direction. 

 Each home comes with a smoke and C02 detector. 

It is against the law to tamper, remove or damage 

these protections. If you think yours may not be 

working please contact the office. 
 

Possible Charges 

 Keys not returned on move outs or lost will require 

new deadbolts - $100 

 Cleaning of garbage can in the Spring- $100 

 Sewer: 1st call - $40, 2nd call - $50 

 Cracked toilet bowl from toys or other items found 

in the bowl - $250 

 Relighting furnaces due to running out of fuel - $50 

 Thaw fuel lines due to running out of fuel - $150 
 

All damages done in your unit are your responsibility. 

If damages are caused by vandalism, you should call 

the RCMP and charge the person responsible. Once 

you have done this it is up to you to seek the help of 

Victim Services or the courts to reimburse the 

damaged items. Our maintenance staff go around once 

a year to assess damages and the TRO’s will calculate 

the charges and notify you if you have any charges to 

your home. Ultimately, we want to encourage you to 

treat your unit like it was your own owned home.  
 

Call our office anytime at 306 288-2379  

or toll free at 1-866-400-2379 

Continued from previous page Notice from the Mayor’s Office 
 

The office randomly gets calls from 
companies searching for people to do 
Casual Work. Please bring your updated 
resume to Bertha and she will forward it 
when a call comes in. The office is open 
Monday to Friday - 9:00 am to 5:00pm. 
The number is 306 288 1002. 

Northern Village of Beauval  
 

8 - Fire Suppression/Labourer positions 
2 - Crew Boss positions 

 

Requirements: 

 Submit cover letter & resume 

 Must take and PASS Moderate Pack Test 

 Must be legally entitled to work in 

Saskatchewan 

 Applicants will be interviewed prior to 

hiring 

 Class 5 Driver’s License would be an asset 

 Must pass a Drug Test 
 

Application Deadline: March 31st, 2017 
 

Please send resumes to the Northern Village of 

Beauval or at the Mayor’s office. 

For more information, call 306 288 1002 

Northern Lights School Division No. 113 
Tenders are being received for: 

Lot #1 - 2003 Kenworth T300 

16.5’ Gravel Box with 30:Sidewall/Air tailgate 

Cummins ISC Diesel Engine 

Kilometers: 234590 

Located in Beauval. To view, call Rick 

Sanderson at 306 288 2341. 

2010 Kenworth T800 

16’ Box with folding sides (quick drop tailgate) 

Kilometers: 155,000 

Located in La Ronge. To view, contact Lorna 

Chartier at 306 425 8459. 
 

Tenders will be open until April 21st, 2017 at 

2:00pm at the school division Central Office in 

La Ronge SK. 
(Complete details on CIPI Bulletin Board) 


